
Incinerator Free Brown County (IFBC)
www.incineratorfreebrowncty.com

Respond to:
incineratorfreebrowncounty@gmail.com

February 4, 2013

Steven J. Michels
Staff Counsel
Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation
201 W Washington Avenue
Madison, WI 53703

RE: Rezoning Property and Conditional Use Permit Request
N7329 Water Circle Place, Oneida WI 54155

WEDC Contracts:  SEP FY10-20265 and LEG FY10-19812

Dear Mr. Michels:

IFBC writes to advise the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation 
(WEDC) about our grave concern regarding possible misuse of the public 
funding made pursuant to the above two contracts (see attached Exhibits 1 
and 2, containing the first pages of each) for a total of $4 million.  While we 
are aware WEDC has been plagued with well-publicized issues of 
accountability and accounting for disbursements, recent events pertaining to 
these contracts (the “contracts”)  prompted IFBC to draft this letter to WEDC 
and request WEDC to rescind the public funding made pursuant to these 
contracts.

As you can see from the attached newspaper articles in Exhibits 3 and 4, the 
contract funding to construct energy recovery facilities appears to be 
diverted to other purposes than permitted under the contracts.   SEP FY10-
20265 only pertains to creation of jobs in Green Bay, Wisconsin, and the City 
of Green Bay's rescission of the building permit for this project for 
misrepresentation was upheld by the Brown County Circuit Court in January, 
2013.  LEG FY10-19812 pertains to establishing a “state-of-the-art energy 
recovery facility in Brown County...”.  The January 30, 2013, Press-Gazette 
article contained in Exhibit 4 details plans to shift this WEDC funded project 
to Outagamie County.  Both misrepresentation and out of area geographic 
siting fail to comply with the strict terms of both agreements.
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It is not difficult to imagine there are other failures to comply with each 
agreement not contained in this letter.  IFBC believes this situation presents 
a unique opportunity for WEDC to remedy past issues by recovering 
disbursed funding and redirecting it to other, more legitimate ventures to 
create viable economic development in Wisconsin.  

For these reasons, IFBC requests WEDC to rescind the contracts and claw 
back disbursed funding.  Thank you for your time and efforts.

Sincerely,

John Filcher
Co-Chair, Incinerator Free Brown County

cc: Scott Williams, Green Bay Press-Gazette
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EXHIBIT 1
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EXHIBIT 2
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Exhibit 3
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